
To the Lord Mayor and      Report No. 188/2020 
Members of Dublin City Council         Report of the Traffic & Transport 
       Strategic Policy Committee 
 

 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Breviate the Traffic & Transport Strategic Policy Committee meeting  
Held on 3rd June 2020 

 

 
In accordance with the Standing Orders of the Dublin City Council, the Breviate of the 
meeting of the Traffic and Transport SPC held on 3rd June, 2020 via Microsoft Teams is 
submitted herewith. 

 
1) Minutes of meeting held on 22nd January 2020.  

Minutes agreed. 
 
 
2) Minutes of Special SPC Meeting held on 11th March 2020  

Agreed. 
 
 
3) Presentation on Covid19 Mobility Programme   

Noted 
 
 
4) Canal Cordon Report Update  

Noted.  
 
 
5) Update on Dublin City Council Special Speed Limit Bye-Laws 

Agreed proposed Bye-Laws go to June City Council for approval to go to Public 
Consultation stage.  

 
 
6) Dodder Bridge update report deferred to next SPC meeting.  

Noted  
 
 
7) Cllr Deirdre Conroy motion referred from City Council meeting to Traffic & Transport 

SPC. 
Discussed under Item 8 Sub-committees.  

 
 
8) Structure of Sub-Committees   
 

Members agreed to submit their recommendations by Friday 5th June 2020 in 
relation to the number of sub-committees, nominations and terms of reference.   

 
 
Cllr Christy Burke 
Chairperson 



4th June 2020 
 

ATTENDANCE: 
 
SPC Members:   
 
Cllr Christy Burke, Chairperson;  
Cllr Daniel Céitinn,  
Cllr Deirdre Conroy;  
Cllr Mannix Flynn;  
Cllr Keith Connolly;  
Cllr Jane Horgan Jones,  
Cllr Caroline Conroy;  
Cllr Janet Horner;  
Cllr Anne Feeney,  
Cllr Paddy McCartan. 
 
Martin Hoey, Public Participation Network 
Colm Ryder, Dublin Cycling Campaign 
Keith Gavin, Irish Parking Association  
Gary Kearney Public Participation Network 
Richard Guiney Dublin Town 
Fergus Sharpe Dublin Chamber of Commerce  
 
Non-Members 
Cllr. Donna Cooney 
Cllr. Mary Fitzpatrick 
 
Apologies:  
Cllr. Larry O’Toole  
 
 
Dublin City Council Staff:    
 
Brendan O’Brien, Head of Technical Services 
Maggie O’Donnell, Senior Transportation Officer  
Patricia Reidy, Acting Senior Engineer 
Bernard Lester, Senior Engineer 
Antonia Martin, Administrative Officer 
Sustainable Mobility & Projects 
Deirdre Kelly, Walking & Cycling Officer 
Mobility & Projects  
Martina Halpin Senior Staff Officer 
Mary Boyle, Staff Officer 
Michael Mann, Staff Officer 
Fergal McKay, Assistant Staff Officer 


